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MARCH/APRIL 2020 HERALD 
Please submit any articles/information by February 20, 2018 

 

Please email all submissions to: anneghostbear@gmail.com  
Many thanks!! 

 

 

 

JOIN US ! CHOIR PRACTICE! 
Thursdays at 6 p.m. and 

Sundays at 9 a.m. at St. Luke’s  
Choirmaster/Organist 

DREW ASHLEY 

MESSAGE FROM OUR VICAR 

Dear Friends, 

Our Stewardship Campaign was a big success. As I write, we have 44 pledges totaling about 

$112,000 — compared to 26 pledges for about $70,000 last year. Thanks to each of you 

who pledged, and more, for your spiritual commitment to Christ, made concrete at St. 

Luke’s Church. 

We discovered this year that we need to upgrade our climate control (HVAC) system, so, 

much as I hate to do this, I’m again asking for money. Our immediate need is to replace the 

system serving the sanctuary, which will cost about $35,000. We have about $10,000 on 

hand received as a gift from the estate of Joyce Jackson, and we’re hopeful that if we can 

raise $7,500, we can convince the Diocese to match that $17,500. So, as we approach year 

end and the celebration of Christmas, I’m asking that you please make a one-time dona-

tion to help raise that $7,500 — any amount will help, and I’m hopeful that everyone will 

donate something, to demonstrate to the Diocese our commitment to our physical plant. 

We hope to install the new system in the spring, after winter’s cold and before summer’s 

heat. If you have questions about this, please talk to me, Treasurer Carle Robbins, or any 

member of the Bishop’s Committee. If you choose to donate to this, please put “HVAC” in 

the memo line of your check. 

Please accept my warmest wishes for a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

Blessings,—John Rule+ 



 
 

               PARISH LIFE NEWS 
 
 FIRST!! 
A BIG THANKS to everyone who helped make 
the HOLIDAY FAIR a big success 
We had lots of traffic and the vendors were pleased 
 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
January 6 
Epiphany Service at 6:00 p.m. followed by supper 
The Rules will provide pulled pork and we bring the sides & desserts 
 
February 14th 
Chili Cook Off  & Cake/Pie Auction—6:00 p.m. 
Sign up in Wilcox Parish Hall 
Cake & Pie Auction: contact Paula Rule 
 
February 25 
Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 5:30—7:00 p.m. 
 
March 1st through April 3rd 
St. Luke’s Meals on Wheels rotation 
 
Looking ahead: Mark your calendars!! 
Because of special requests we are planning an English Tea on 
April 4, 2020 at 2 p.m.  
 
Have A Happy 2020!!!   Submitted by Yvonne Baker – 918-231-5225 
          and Mickey Walsh 
 
 
 

January Birthdays: 
Jan. 8th:   Tatum Turner 
Jan. 12th:  Wayne Downing 
  Barbara Munsell 
Jan. 13th: Cody Chanos 
Jan. 18th: Donna Pryor 
Jan. 21st: Gracie Eason 
Jan. 23rd: Mike Todd 
Jan. 24th:  Judi Lake 
Jan. 31st: Bethany Mullen 
Jan. 31st:  Laurel Johnson 

February Birthdays: 
Feb. 2nd: Kresta Teegarden 
Feb. 4th: Kevin Leitch 
Feb. 5th: David Harrison 
Feb. 8th: Alex Going 
Feb. 11th: Lynda Russell 
  Nikki Rycroft 
Feb. 16th:  John Ghost Bear 
  Tommy Henley 
Feb. 17th: McKenzie Mullen 
Feb. 23rd: Linn Bishop 
  Sunny Teegarden 


